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Attendees
	Country
	Name
	Institution

	AT
	Kurt Fornather + Stephan Dachauer 
	Bank Austria Creditanstalt

	JP
	Eizaburo Miyashita
	Mizuho Corporate Bank

	SE 
	Christine Strandberg
	SEB

	UK&IE
	Jo Thompson
Stephenie Brock
	JPMorgan
HSBC

	US
	Karla McKenna 
	Citibank

	US
	Sonda Pimental
	BBH

	-
	Olivier Connan
	SWIFTStandards

	-
	Tim Taylor
	SWIFTStandards


Apologies
	Country
	Name
	Institution

	AU
	Warren Henderson
	National Australia Bank

	CH
	Guido Eigenmann
	UBS

	DE
	Andreana Pileri + Anja Traeger
	Dresdner Bank AG

	DK
	Charlotte Ravn
	VP

	FI
	Sari Rask
	Nordea

	FR
	Jean-Pierre Klak
	CACEIS Bank

	ES
	Carlos Del Barrio
	Grupo Santander

	LU
	Bernard Lenelle
	Clearstream

	LU
	Pascal Welter
	Fortis

	NL
	Remco Kronemeijer
	Fortis

	NO
	Trygve Kjensli
	Nordea

	ZA
	Steven Ingleby
	STRATE

	ICSD
	Frank Slagmolen
	Euroclear Bank


Minutes 

Discussion from the meeting in black.

Decisions from the meeting in green.

Actions in red.

1. Corporate Action Numbering market practice
Note: All the documentation (including the minutes of the March 5th meeting and the issue log) and the examples linked to this discussion are now posted in a dedicated folder on www.smpg.info under Corporate Action/D. Other/CAON MP.
Karla summarised the discussion held during the telco organised on March 5th by ISITC and the Market Data Provider group about the issues with the implementation of the Corporate Action Numbering market practice. The objective of this telco was to discuss practical examples where the MP would be difficult to implement. 
Karla went through the minutes and the issue log of the March 5th telco sent by Sonda. 

Austria requested clarification regarding the use of the market practice and more specifically about who should allocate the corporate action options numbers. It is highlighted that the scope of the market practice does not include the assignment of official bodies in charge of allocating corporate action options numbers. 
After discussion, the group agreed on the following:
· Overall, the group continues to support the Market practice and feels that it is a move in the right direction to address the existing issues regarding inconsistent option numbers. 

· However, the issues of the timing and the cost/benefit ratio of its implementation are raised by UK/IE.  
· Bernard received new examples of corporate actions where the numbering scheme proposed in the market practice cannot be applied. These examples will be added to the issue log prepared by Sonda. All other examples received from the group will also be added to the issue log.

· A new item will be added to the Paris Global SMPG meeting agenda to discuss this situation.  Specifically, the group agreed to add a question to the NMPGs to obtain feedback on the implementation plans of their members for this market practice.

· SMPG will take this feedback into consideration and analyze the impact of the issues received on a November 2008 Implementation date.
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